
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

             Friday 13.06.25 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another very busy week at Hogarth has just passed, starting off with an extremely well-attended 
induction meeting for our new children joining us next September. It was wonderful to see so many 
familiar faces, along with eager parents ready to embark on this exciting new journey at Hogarth. I 
would like to extend my gratitude to the members of the staff, Trust team and Mrs Adams, our Chair of 
Governors, for their support during this meeting. 

On Wednesday, we held our Year 6 Residential meeting, where the team shared expectations for the 
trip. This is sure to be a very busy and undoubtedly tiring experience for the children! I would also like 
to thank all staff members who made the effort to attend this meeting, giving up their own time to ease 
any concerns. 

This week marks the culmination of the hard work our Year 4 children have committed to over the last 
two years in preparation for their multiplication tests. The additional practice implemented by the Year 
4 team and the efforts made at home using TT Rockstars have proven to be worthwhile, as early 
indications suggest that the children have significantly improved their results compared to previous 
years. Well done to all the children for their outstanding achievements, both individually and as a 
class—I'm sure your Year 5 teachers will be very impressed! 

It is also the week of our Phonics testing for our Key Stage 1 children. Mrs Clarkson, who has been 
testing the children, has had a smile on her face all week, which fills me with great confidence. The 
children have worked exceptionally hard over the past two years following the ELS Phonics scheme. I 
wish to express my gratitude to the staff team involved in teaching Phonics and to you as parents for 
supporting reading at home. It is through this partnership that our children can reach their full 
potential. 

Looking ahead, next Thursday afternoon we will host Hogarth's first Sponsored Walk. This event 
presents a fantastic opportunity for the children to raise money for the school, keep fit, and for parents 
to come into the school and further strengthen our incredible community. We are hopeful that the 
weather will be as predicted. Please arrive by 13:45 as we aim to start our walk just before 14:00. We 
shall see how many laps of our track the children can complete in 45 minutes! 

Additionally, starting next Thursday after school, we will be launching our Book Fair, which will run for 
four nights and will be cashless. Please feel free to come along and browse; all funds raised will be 
reinvested into our book selection for the school. 

I wish you all a warm and dry weekend. I will be at Twickenham this weekend with my boys, 
celebrating Father's Day and watching the Premiership final. To all the dads out there, I hope you enjoy 
your time with your children. 

 

 



 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y 

Eiden Ronnie Maya Reggie Albert 

3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Ali Jessica Jayna David Samuel 

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award – 
Salaar T – For outstanding cricketing ability demonstrated at cricket club this week 

 

                   Reading at Home  
        

class 

Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

     

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 4 1 1 5 2 3 59% 29% 24% 

RKH 6 1 1 2 1 6 53% 41% 35% 

1A 0 2 2 10 1 2 72% 17% 0% 

1C 0 1 0 5 0 12 94% 67% 0% 

2Y 1 0 0 10 9 9 97% 62% 3% 

3S 4 0 1 7 5 8 71% 46% 14% 

4C 3 0 2 14 3 8 83% 37% 10% 

5C 3 0 0 4 8 15 93% 79% 10% 

6C 4 0 0 13 2 3 82% 23% 20% 

6H 1 1 0 9 6 3 82% 41% 5% 
 



  

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 Weekly Attendance –  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 98.2% 96.9% 92.9% 91.1% 94% 

      

94.6% Class 3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Attendance 92.4% 96.7% 93.7% 95.2% 95.9% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

RK/H RB 4C 

 

    Yearly Attendance 
 

 Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 93.3% 94.8% 90.5% 91.4% 91.3% 

      

93.5% Class 3S 4C 5C 6C 6H 

Attendance 92.8% 95.4% 94.3% 95.1% 95.8% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

6H 4C 6C 

            
Literacy Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

changing pride velvety 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

nervously majestic suspect incessant  

 

Maths Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

counting direction minutes 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

partition analogue kilometre ratio 

 



 

Tuesday 17 June –Yr6 Transition workshop – 13.45 

Wednesday 18 June - My Bank sessions for Year 4&6 

Thursday 19 June – Sponsored Walk event – 13.45 – Families welcome 

Thursday 19 June – Book Fair after school 

Friday 20 June – Book Fair after school 

Monday 23 June – Book Fair after school 

Monday 23 June – Beach Theme dress up day (Bring a bottle to donate) 

Tuesday 24 June -Dental Health team in to work with Reception and Yr3 – 13.30 

Tuesday 24 June - Book Fair after school 

Wednesday 25 June – KS1 Sports Day AM – 9.15 

Wednesday 25 June – KS2 Sports Day PM – 13.45 

Monday 30 June – Yr6 Bikeability 2-day course 

Tuesday 1 July – Girls football match vs St Helen’s away 

Wednesday 2 July – Year 6 Transition Day at Hogarth 

Wednesday 2 July – Smartphone Free School meeting for Parents - 14.15 

Wednesday 2 July – Cricket Match vs Larchwood away 

Thursday 3 July – Hogarth Festival 

Friday 4 July – St Martins Day for Year 5 

Friday 4 July – Rocksteady concert 

Monday 7 July – 13.30 – Whole School Water Safety Assembly 

Tuesday 8 July – SATs results published 

Wednesday 9 July – Hogarth Open Afternoon 15.30 – 17.30 

Wednesday 9 July – Dental Hygiene Assembly 

Thursday 10 July – Harvest Festival Year 3 AM 

Thursday 10 July – Reception Stay and Play 13.30 – 14.30 

Friday 11 July – Leavers Assembly 14.00 

Monday 14 July – Year 6 Residential  

Wednesday 16 July – Reception Graduation 14.00 – parents welcome 

Thursday 22 July – Year 6 Leavers Party 17.00 – 19.00 

Wednesday 23 July – Last day of term 

 

 

 

 


